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Embrace Change:  Awareness (Seek Opportunities) 

Gratitude is Good for You 
As we finish this bon season, we are reminded of 
gratitude—gratitude for our lives, for the lives that came 
before us and for all those who help us that we may not 
even know.  Gratitude is not only an essential part of 
Buddhism, but it has actually been proven to be good for us in many ways.  
Science has found that grateful people are happier, less depressed, less stressed, 
and more satisfied with their lives and social relationships.   Grateful people also 
have higher levels of control of their environments, personal growth, purpose in 
life, and self-acceptance. Grateful people have more positive ways of coping with 
the difficulties they experience in life, being more likely to seek support from 
other people, reinterpret and grow from the experience, and spend more time 
planning how to deal with the problem.  
Gratitude helps us to . . . . . 
 redirect our focus from what is troubling or worrying us to what lifts our 
spirit, to help us to shift from negative to positive thinking and energy. 
 have a true perspective of what’s at stake (including “how important is it?”). 

 reduce our anxiety, thereby reducing our fears. 

 let go of the need to control all in our lives, to create space for greater 
calmness and serenity in life. 

How do we practice gratitude?  We know what gratitude is but often in our 
busy and hectic lives, we forget to practice gratitude.  Just five minutes daily is all 
it takes to rewire your brain.  By practicing gratitude, the awareness of the 
positive things in life, we fight off the brain’s natural tendency to scan for and 
spot the negatives.  As a result, we train our brains to be more positive and thus 
happier.  Here are a few thoughts to help us learn to practice gratitude daily.   
 Make a Gratitude Jar or create a Gratitude Journal and put one thing you are 

grateful for in it every night before you go to sleep.   
 Every morning, as you wake up, be thankful that you have another day to 

enjoy, regardless of the weather or your aches and pains. 
 Thank the people behind the service you receive.  Say “Thank you” to those 

whose work benefits you, whether it is a store clerk, the wait staff at a 
restaurant or the bank teller. 

 Give a sincere compliment to someone you know or even to someone you 
don’t know.   

Think about what Buddhist writer Jack Kornfield has written, “Don't take life so 
seriously, or get so wrapped up in your own everyday dramas that you forget to 
see the beauty that is constantly surrounding you.”  

Always be grateful for your life. 
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Calendar of Events 

Temple Decorations 

Visitation Schedule 

2015  TEMPLE DECORATION 

September 3, 10, 17, 24 Isenberg I / Gym 
Isenberg II / Isenberg III 

October 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 Hanamaulu  

SEPTEMBER 

Sun 6 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tues 8 7:30 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

Sun 13 9:00 AM 

 

Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Memorial Sunday 

LHWA meeting  See Sept. 27 

Sun 20 9:00 AM Autumn Higan Service 

Speaker:  Rev. Ai Hiranaka, 

Lahaina Hongwanji 

Sun 27 9:00 AM 
 

Family Dharma Service 

LHWA meeting 

OCTOBER 

Sun  4 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Memorial Sunday 

Sun  11 8:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tue 13 7:30 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

Sun 18 9:00 AM 
 
 
 
9:30 AM 

Registration, Kauai United 

BWA Fall  

Conference, Kapa’a 

Hongwanji 

Service begins at Kapa’a 

Hongwanji (no service at 

LHM) 
Sun 25 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

 

Please deliver flower donations by THURSDAY evening.  

All flower  

donations will 

be gratefully  

accepted. 

Wed September 9 2:30 PM Regency at Puakea, Service/Visitation 
Wed September 16 9:30 AM Mahelona Hospital Ext. Care, Service/Visitation 
Tues  September 29 10:00 AM Wilcox Hospital / Garden Island Health Care, 

Service/Visitation 
October Visitation  Schedule  

Wed October 14 2:30 PM Regency at Puakea, Service/Visitation 

Wed  October 21 9:30 AM Mahelona Hospital Ext. Care, Service/Visitation 

Tues October 27 10:00 AM Wilcox Hospital / Garden Island Health Care, Service/Visitation 

Members and friends are welcome to accompany the minister at service and visitation outreach.  Please con-

tact Rev. Takahashi in a timely way. 

Privacy and confidentiality rights of individuals limit the clergy from visiting persons in medical, residential and care-

home facilities without the express request/consent of the family. Our minister is happy to visit members and friends, 

but by law, such visits require a referral from the family. Please contact Rev. Takahashi at 245-6262 or 245-4543. 

** Please check the temple terrace in the back of the social hall for flowers.** 
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Message by Rev. Kazunori Takahashi 

 

Invisible Working 

Recently I bought a book through the Internet.  Do you use this kind of service?  Since it’s really 

convenient, I sometimes do Internet shopping.  I can easily look for books or other things at stores on 

the Internet.  I can even order books from Japan.  The book I bought was delivered only five days after I 

ordered it.  This kind of service is very convenient.  After I order something, I can track where the item is, 

on its way to me.  The book I bought was sent from Dallas, Texas to Memphis, Tennessee, then to 

Honolulu.  Finally it was delivered from Honolulu to Lihue. 

Looking at tracking information, I was surprised that the book was sent from a remote city where I 

have never been.  When I received the book, I thought "Oh, this book made a long trip and arrived by the 

help of many people."  I just ordered the book on my computer and received it.  It was a very simple 

process.  However, thanks to the tracking service, I realized many people helped to deliver the book. 

Actually, not only do we receive things from shopping on the Internet, but also all things we have 

and use are brought through various processes that we cannot see.  For example, we can buy fruit at the 

supermarket.  However, they don’t start out in the supermarket.  There are many people who grow 

them, many people who process them and many people who transport them to the supermarket.  In 

addition, fruit needs sunshine, rain, and good rich soil to grow in.  Thanks to such conditions and 

processes, we can buy fruits at the supermarket.  If we could use a tracking service for those items, I 

think we would discover an amazing process.  

We always recite the Nembutsu.  In our Jodo Shinshu teachings, we learn it’s not we who recite the 

Nembutsu by our self power, but Amida Buddha’s working that enables us to recite the Nembutsu.  I 

think various causes and conditions enabled us to utter the name of Amida Buddha.  All these have 

happened because of Amida Buddha’s great vow to save us.  If we could use the tracking service to see 

how the Nembutsu is delivered to us, we would be amazed by the invisible process and have deep 

gratitude indeed. 

Shinran Shonin expressed his deep gratitude thinking about the origin of Amida Buddha’s working 

in the following passage.  When you read this passage, please try to put yourself in Shinran Shonin’s 

place, so that we can see that Amida’s vow was made for each of us.  He said: “When I ponder on the 

compassionate Vow of Amida, established through five kalpas of profound thought, it was for myself, 

Shinran, alone.  Because I am a being burdened so heavily with karma, I feel even more deeply grateful 

to the Primal Vow which is made to decisively save me.”            (Tannisho:Taitetsu Unno, Tannisho, p.4) 

We receive many different things in our daily lives.  It’s difficult to find out the causes and 

conditions by which we receive those things, but we would have greater appreciation if we try to 

imagine.  The tracking service of the Internet Shopping made me think about such invisible processes.  It 

also made me remember Amida Buddha’s immeasurable working.  Let us live our daily lives, reciting the 

Nembutsu.  Namo Amida Butsu. 
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Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii-Highlights 

Web: www.hongwanjihawaii.com Email: hqs@honpahi.org  

 2015 Young Buddhist International Cultural Study 
Exchange (YBICSE) 
 Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
participants and chaperones enjoyed a wonderful 
trip to Japan for this year’s YBICSE program from 
July 12-24. Youth participants were Evan Babcock 
and Tyler Oshiro from Mililani; Katelyn Otani from 
Pearl City; Alecsander Bratton, Kimberly Kamei, 
Kenneth Kitahata and Zo’i Nakamura from Hilo 
Betsuin; Andrew Mori and Sheera Tamura from 
Pacific Buddhist Academy; and Cameron, Colin, Keri 
Kubota and Tyler Yamanouchi from Hawaii Betsuin. 
Chaperones were Reverend Ai Hironaka from 
Lahaina Hongwanji and Debbie Kubota from Hawaii 
Betsuin.  
 The students and chaperones enjoyed 
meeting other participants from BCA, Canada and 
South America. There were 10 Hawaii participants 
for the Confirmation Rites, performed by the 
Former Gomonshu Koshin Ohtani. The YBICSE 
group was extremely fortunate to have a group 
photo as well as an audience with the Gomonshu, 
His Eminence Kojun Ohtani.  
 
2015 PBA LIGHTING OUR WAY BANQUET: 
Invitations Are in the Mail! 
 Pacific Buddhist Academy's tenth Annual 
Lighting Our Way Banquet will be held Friday, 
October 2, at the Waialae Country Club at 5 p.m. 
This year’s distinguished honorees include Satoru 
Abe, one of Hawaii’s best known sculptors and 
painters; Frederick Nonaka, past President of the 
Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii and first Board 
Chair of PBA; Dr. Robert Peters, early childhood 
educator and former Head of School at Hanahauoli; 
and L. Candy Suiso, creator of the successful 
Searider Productions at Waianae High School. 
 Please contact Rüdiger Rückmann at 532-
2649 or rudiger.ruckmann@pbahi.org to purchase 
a seat or sponsor a table. To contribute an item for 
the Silent Auction, please call or write Debbie 
Martin, 532-2649, or debbie.martin@pbahi.org  
 
 

ALOHA FOR NEPAL – UPDATE 
 The Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
created the “Aloha for Nepal Fund” in response to 
the massive 7.8 magnitude earthquake that 
devastated the country of Nepal on April 25, 
2015.  This disaster left thousands dead and injured 
countless more.  The people of Nepal have begun 
to rebuild over the months since the earthquake 
with the help of relief organizations.   
Hawaii Kyodan responded immediately by donating 
an initial $10,000 to Kathmandu Hongwanji and 
$5,000 to the disaster relief organization, Mercy 
Corps. 
 The “Aloha for Nepal” campaign was a 
tremendous success.  The outpouring of aloha 
from our friends and supporters, allowed us to 
raise a total of $38,552.92!  Of this amount, we 
were able to distribute a total of $38,471.64 which 
was the net after online processing 
fees.  Kathmandu Hongwanji and Mercy Corps 
received additional funds to support the work they 
are doing to rebuild Nepal.   
Mercy Corps:    $25,716.64 + $5,000   = $30,716.64 
Kathmandu Hongwanji:    $12,755.00 + $10,000 = 
$22,755.00 
Updates on relief efforts in Nepal can be found 
online at the Kathmandu Hongwanji Facebook 
Page and the Mercy Corps Website. 
 

 RYUKOKU SOGO GAKUEN SEMINAR 2015 
Through the generosity of the Ryukoku Sogo 
Gakuen, students from Pacific Buddhist Academy 
were fortunate to travel to Japan as participants at 
the Ryukoku Sogo Gakuen Religious Seminar in 
Kyoto.  Seniors Jaysen Holmberg, Kelly Ngo, and 
Skyler Nishiyama were selected as representatives 
from PBA and interacted with students from 
several Japanese High Schools.  Students learned 
how to properly chant and sing traditional gathas, 
took part in group discussions about “Finding the 
Richness and Warmth in Life,” and created 
presentations with other students from Japan. 

http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
mailto:hqs@honpahi.com
mailto:debbie.martin@pbahi.org
mailto:debbie.martin@pbahi.org
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HQ Bookstore Update 

HQ Bookstore recently started to sell new Items!  Honpa Hongwanji 

Mission of Hawaii original Grocery Tote Bag ($3.00) and Insulated Tote 

Bag ($8.00) are now available for purchase.  Both Bags are big and very 

useful for your grocery shopping.  If you would like to buy these bags, 

please stop by HQ Bookstore or contact Yoshiko at (808) 522- 9202 or send 

e-mail to hqbooks@honpahi.org. 

We also sell a cute Life is Wabi-Sabi, Dharma Cat 

Tote Bag ($5.00). 

Sasaki Visit to Kaua’i 

On August 13, Kaua’i was fortunate and honored to have visitors from 

Japan.  Masahiro Sasaki, his wife Yaeko and their son Yuji, came to 

Kaua’i to deliver presentations on Peace to students and community 

members.  They enjoyed a helicopter sightseeing trip, sponsored by 

the Japanese Society of Kaua’i  before going to Kaua’i High School to 

speak to students in the Japanese Club.  There were over 60 students 

who came during their lunch period to hear Masahiro Sasaki speak about Peace, with translation by Rev. 

Toshiyuki Umitani of Honpa.  The students were also treated to songs written and performed by Yuji 

Sasaki.   

In the evening, over 100 people came to the LHM Social Hall to listen to Masahiro speak about Peace and 

to listen to the voice of Yuji singing beautiful songs of Peace.  

They also brought one of the last cranes folded by Sadako to show to the high 

school students and the evening crowd.  It was a remarkably small and 

beautiful crane, made even more special knowing that it was folded by Sadako 

herself. 

  (for more photos, visit www.lihuehongwanjimission.com)  

LHWA News 

LHWA meeting date has been changed to September 27, after the service. 

 

October 18:  United BWA Conference will be held at Kapa’a Hongwanji.  

Registration for the conference will be at 9:00 am, with opening service at 

9:30 am.   

There will be no service at LHM on that day.   Please join in the service at 

Kapa’a Hongwanji at 9:30 am. 

mailto:hqbooks@honpahi.org
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4th Annual Hanafuda Tournament 

We officially kicked-off the new Dharma School year with our 4th Annual Hanafuda 

Tournament held after service on August 16.  We had 23 participants this year so we ended 

up with 5 tables playing.  We had several new faces join us for this year’s fun!  Those who 

made it to the “Final Five” table were Alice Inouye, Ted Inouye, Jane Segawa Iwane, Akira 

Takabayashi & Yoko Takabayashi.  The Final Five table was close and competitive and ended, 

after 2 rounds, with a tie between Alice and Akira.  A final hand was played to determine 

the final winner, which was Alice Inouye!  Congratulations to Alice as the Grand Prize winner 

of a Goteborg Sausage and to Akira Takabayashi as the runner-up.  Akira received $5 as his 

runner-up prize.  Thank you to everyone who came out to enjoy the fun with us! 

Bowling 

Dharma Students shared a fun outing on June 28 when they went bowling in Lihu’e.  We had 11 

bowlers join us for an afternoon of fun and friendly competition.  There were many strikes 

and spares as well as gutter balls and no one walked away unhappy.  It was good fun! 

 

(for more photos, visit-

www.lihuehongwanjimission.com)  

(for more photos, visit 

www.lihuehongwanjimission.com)  
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Bon Dance 2015 
We had a very successful Obon celebration again this year.  We 
were so fortunate to have good crowds and decent weather 
despite storm warnings earlier in the week. 
On behalf of Lihu’e Hongwanji Mission, thank you very much to 
Rev. Kazunori Takahashi, the bon dance committee, members 
and friends of our temple, affiliated, sponsored, and associated 

organizations, drummers, singers, Ryukyukoku Matsuri Daiko, dancers, everyone in 
attendance, and those who supported the festivities with their donations and hard work.    
In gassho, 
Wayne Fujioka 
Bon Dance General Chairman 

 
 
 
Thank you for the overwhelming response to the Sushi and Jello Donation Request. Cash 
donations and donations of various ingredients were received from Jane Arita, Natsuko 
Daida, Wayne Fujioka, Gladys Fujiuchi, Janet Fujii, Diane Fukuyama, Shirley Hashimoto, 
Sumako Ichimasa, Randall Ikeda, Roy Iwami, Eleanor Kajiwara, Aki Matsuyama, Lynette 
Mizuo, Marian Ogata, Yuriko Oshiro, Shizuko, Shiramizu, Spencer Tada, Hideko Uemura, Carol Valentine, and 
Charlotte Yasumoto.  Their generosity is greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you also to the many members and friends of Lihue Hongwanji Mission for helping to make the sushi 
rolls, serving lunch, and preparing food for the Obon Dancers. Volunteers included Paula Alquiza, Jane Arita, 
Janet Fujii, Helen Fujimoto, Joannie Fujimura, Gladys Fujiuchi, Elaine Fukushima, Diane Fukuyama, Beverly 
Gotelli, Lauretta Hadama, Susan Hamada, Arlene Harada, Shirley Hashimoto, Karen Hiranaka, Sumako 
Ichimasa, Alice Inouye, Eleanor Kajiwara, Julia Kunikiyo, Kenneth Mizuo, Lynette Mizuo, Carl Matsumura, Aki 
Matsuyama, Barbara Miyake, Yayoi Mizumura, Sanae Morita, JoAnn Naganuma, Betty Nakamoto, Phyllis 
Nakamura, Janet Niitani, Aileen Nakai, Karen Nishimoto, Ann Ogata, Marian Ogata, Winston Ogata,  Betsy 
Sakoda, Misao Sasaki, Gail Shibuya, Carol Shinseki, Carol Teragawa, Edith Ushio, Carol Valentine, Rachel 
Watarai, Helen Yamaguchi, Loretta Yamaguchi,  Morton Yamasaki, Charlotte Yasumoto, Walter Yasumoto 
and Judy Yoshida.  Special thanks to Arlene Fujikawa for her expertise and guidance. 
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           Lihu’e Hongwanji Mission recently received a $250,000.00 gift from 
the Estate of Barbara Toshiko Miyoshi, a long-time dedicated member of 
Lihu’e Hongwanji, who passed away in August 2012.  We sincerely 
appreciate Barbara’s generosity which will benefit members of LHM for 
many years. 

2015 International Day of Peace on Kauai 

The Interfaith Roundtable of Kaua’i is sponsoring 

the 2015 International Day of Peace Celebrations on 

Kaua’i.  Please make plans to attend.   

Sunday, September 20th from 2:00 - 6:00 pm at 

Lydgate Park Main Pavilion.  The speaker will be Jim 

Jung, former state attorney. For more information 

contact Kapa’a Hongwanji Mission, 822-4667.  

Monday, September 21st from 5:00 - 8:00 pm at Talk Story Theater, 

Sparky’s Garden, with a candlelight walk to Hanapepe Soto Zen.  For 

more information contact West Kauai Hongwanji Mission, 335-3195. 

 
 

 

 
 
The wood pews-benches at the temple lanai are available to 
anyone who can remove them from the premises.  Please contact 
the church office245-6262  for information. 
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MEMORIAL SERVICE (NENKI HOYO)                                 

SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER 

The following is a list of members who passed away during the months of September & October.  In Jodo Shin 

Buddhism, memorial services are observed to remind the family members of the compassion of Amida Buddha 

in memory of the deceased. 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission recommends that the families and relatives of the deceased members listed below 

contact the temple office at 245-6262 for an appointment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Year Memorial Service—2014 

2014 September 15 Kiyoshi Nakae 

2014 September 20 Yoshiko Kono 

3rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2013 

2013 September 10 Misayo Morimoto 

2013  September 26  Flora Fujii 

2013 October 27 Misao Shimamoto 

7th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2009 

2009 September 4 Tsugiyo Shiraki 

2009 September 29 Ellen Ota 

2009 October 8 Noboru Miyakado 

17th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1999 

1999 September 23 Satoshi Umemoto 

1999 October 6 Edith Hamamoto 

25th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1991 
1991 September 6 Kisao Kusatsu 

1991 September 15 Kiyoshi Moriwaki 

33rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1983 

1983 September 1 Soichi Nakagawa 

1983 September 19 Haru Shinno 

1983 September 22 Megumi Tada 

1983 October 11 Jack Moriwaki 

1983 October 26 Kimiharu Ma-
tsuyoshi 

50th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1966 

1966 September 4 Umpei Tateishi 

1966 September 4 Nobuye Rego 

1966 October 11 Kaichi Kubota 

With Deepest Sympathy 
Lihue Hongwanji extends its deepest sympathy to the family and relatives of: 

The late Whitey Kurasaki  who died on July 28, 2015 at the age of 94. 
The late James Kazuo Amimoto who died on August 2, 2015 at the age of 86.  

13 YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2003 

2003 October 18 Toshio Matsuyama 
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HATSU BON SERVICE: 

In Memory of Dennis Dodo 
     Tom & Eleanor Kajiwara 
In Memory of Yoshiko Kono 
     Stanley & Clyde Kono 
In Memory of Haruo & Van Nakamoto 
     Lily Nakamoto 
In Memory of Kiyoshi Nakae 
     Allison & Michael Ageno 
     Karen & Myles Uyesono 
In Memory of Stanley Segawa 
     Judy Segawa 
     Roy & Jane Iwane 
In Memory of Mitsue Nogami 
     Nogami Ohana 
     Elaine Ting-Fukushima 
     Jennifer & Bryan Post & Family 
     Jacqueline & Harriet Junttonen 
     Fukushima Family 
In Memory of Helen S. Harada 
     Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 
 
BON MEMORIAL DONATION: 
In Memory of Masa Arita 
     Fukushima Family 
In Memory of Fusa Uohara &  
M/M Ralph Uohara 
     Carol Suzawa 
In Memory of Misayo Morimoto 
     Allan & Jean Morimoto 
In Memory of Noboru & Eiko Shimizu 
     Ford & Wanda Shimizu 
In Memory of Yuta Tanaka 
     Harold Tanaka 
In Memory of Sueo & Katsuko Matsuyama 
     Kenneth & Debra Okuno 
In Memory of Kiyoshi & Shirley Nakae 
     Myles & Karen Uyesono 
     M/M Michael Ageno 
In Memory of The Inouye Families, The Ito Families, 
& The Taniguchi Families 
     Ted & Alice Inouye 
 

In Memory of Masaichi & Takino Yamada 
     Mamoru & Amy Yamada 
In Memory of Masayu Toma 
     Laura Hirokawa 
In Memory of Kiyoshi & Fumiko Sasaki 
     Lynne Matsumura 
In Memory of Thelma Oda 
     Ted & Alice Inouye 
In Memory of Barbara Miyoshi, Nobu Yamaguchi, & 
The Urakawa Family 
     Winston & Marian Ogata 
In Memory  of Yuichi Kiikuni & Mabel Kiikuni 
     Winston & Marian Ogata 
In Memory of Katsuyo Miyabara, Harry & Michiko & 
Boyd Higashi 
     Frank & Arlene Harada 
In Memory of Hilda Inouye 
     Barbara Ichimasa 
 
BON DONATIONS: 
Natsuko Daida, Patrick Iwasaki, Wayne & Michele 
Tanaka, Hideko Uemura, Setsuo & Edith Ushio, Roy 
& Arleen Tanaka, Misao Sasaki, Glenn & Gail 
Shibuya, Isao & Hazel Sugibayashi, Mamoru & Amy 
Yamada, Chimako Miyoshi, Arlene Fujikawa, 
Miyoshi Fujimoto, Laura Hirokawa, Vera Hirota, 
Sumako Ichimasa, Cora Matsumura, Charles & Janet 
Niitani, Robert & Karen Nishimoto, Paul & Carol 
Shinseki, Violet Tsuchiyama, Loretta Yamaguchi, 
Gladys Fujiuchi, Diane Fukuyama, Yoshie Ogata,  
Kazue Ogawa, Judy Segawa, Lawton & Naomi 
Sugihara, Helen Tada, Hiraoka Family, Shigeru & 
Hiroko Kurashige, Akiyo Matsuyama, Misao Sasaki, 
Paul Yamaguchi, Henry & Grace Ishida, Malcolm & 
Marsha Ikeda, Kay Hill, Larry & Elaine Kashiwabara, 
Roy & Barbara Miyake, Howard Shinseki, Roger & 
Cheryl Lohman, Milton Nakamura, M/M Michael 
Nakata, Fay Tateishi, Naoko Ho, Aiko Nakaya, Ms. 
Yuki T. Sokei, Alison & Neal Iseri, Fusae Tanimoto, 
Jeffery & Dorene Kimoto, Gary’s Service, Inc., M/M 
Glen Konishi, Marjorie Konishi, John & Asako 
Iwamoto, Sarah Date, Frank & Pearl Nonaka Aster & 
Laurie Tateishi, Madeline Yamauchi,  

If there are any errors or if your name is not listed, please call Amy Yamada at 245-6262 between the hours of 9AM and 12 Noon. 
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BON DONATION CON’T. 
Leslie & Margo Hashimoto, Rev. Tomo Hojo, Mrs. 
Alberta Takakshiba, Ms. Sharon Nonaka, Donna 
Yano, Roy & Jane Iwane, Ms. Trudy Senda, Sueko 
Takiguchi, May Goias, Kathy Stack, Itsue Okada, 
Joann Yukimura, Rev. Kosen Ishikawa, Merle 
Honjiyo, Gerald Hirata, M/M Layne Hashimoto, M/
M Russell Nakata, Bernice Hiraoka, Clyde & Helena 
Kodani, Sandie Niitani, Jill Niitani, Lucille Kireto, 
Joyce Nagata, Aprilyn Nuivo, Richard Kuga, Clyde 
Nakaya, Ray & Carol Paler, Pearl Shimizu,  Charlene 
Rjivera, Doris Kashiwai, Harriet Iseri, Laraine 
Yamashita, James & Beverly Gotelli, Toshiko 
Kaneshiro, Alan & Jan Matsumoto, Craig Nishimoto,  
Steven  & Annette Manaday, Gloria Shimizu,  M/M 
Alvin Yano, Lorna Nishimitsu, M/M Rod Sueoka, L. 
Kawane,  Melody Rita, (7) Anonymous 
 
BON COLUMBARIUM  DONATION: 
In Memory of Sanji & Kimiko Fujii 
     Sarah Date 
     David & Karen Fujii 
In Memory of M/M Chohei Watanabe 
     Dr. & Mrs. Donald Kawane 
In Memory of John & Nobu Rego, Sr. 
     Robert Rego 
In Memory of The Sasaki, & Yoshinaka Ohana 
     Alan & Dale Masumura 
In Memory of Mitsuharu Sukehira 
     Michael Sukehira 
In Memory of Masato & Yoshiko Hashimoto 
     Family of Masto & Yoshiko Hashimoto 
In Memory of Saikiichi & Sawayo Hashimoto 
     Joyce Hashimoto 
In Memory of Cynthia Masukawa 
     Jessie Muramaru 
In Memory of Yukuma Hayashi 
     Yoshiko & Glenn Hayahi 
In Memory of Todd Matsumura 
     Melvin Matsumura 
In Memory of Seichi, Mitsuko & Akiko Higuchi 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
In Memory of Kenneth Higuchi 

     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
In Memory of Bessie Sasaki 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
In Memory of Taichi & Nui Kurashige 
     Shgeru & Hiroko Kurashige 
In Memory of Ten Kuraoka 
     Frances  Fujioka 
In Memory of Matsuo Kuraoka 
     Frances Fujioka 
In Memory of Legs & Masayo Hamamoto 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
 
LHM DONORS: 
Carl & Faith Matsumura, Miyoshi Fujimoto, 
Kenneth & Lynette Mizuo, Hisao & Yayoi Mizumura, 
Violet Tsuchiyama 
 
BON DANCE EXPENSE DONATION: 
Shizuko Shiramizu, Shirley Hashimoto 
 
COUNTRY STORE DONATIONS: 
Isao & Hazel Sugibayashi, Miyoshi Fujimoto, Roy 
Fujioka, Shizue Fujioka, Gladys Fujiuchi, Karen 
Hiranaka, Joy Hiraoka, Alice Inouye, Ted Inouye, 
Lihue Hongwanji Women’s Association,, Marian 
Ogata, Thomas Oi, Glenn & Gail Shibuya, Shizuko 
Shiramizu,, Yoko Takabayashi, Hideko Uemura, 
Carolyn Yamasaki, Morton Yamasaki  
 
GRAVESIDE BON SERVICE: 
Akiyo Matsuyama 
 
 
 
 

If there are any errors or if your name is not listed, please call Amy Yamada at 245-6262 between the hours of 9AM and 12 Noon. 
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Email:   lihuehong@hawaiiantel.net 

Address Label 

Autumn Higan Service 

Speaker:  Rev. Ai Hironaka of Lahaina Hongwanji 

September 20, 2015 

9:00 AM service 

Kauai United BWA Fall Conference  

October 18, 2015 

Kapa’a Hongwanji Mission 

Service begins at 9:30 AM  

(no service at LHM) 


